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SUPPORTING OTHERS THROUGH VOLUNTEER ACTION





Sheffield Appropriate Adult Scheme
7 St Peter’s Close 

Sheffield S1 2EJ
Tel: 0114 2288545

Fax: 0114 2288500

e-mail  syj@sova.org.uk        
Volunteer Newsletter – April 2011
The table below shows the number of requests for SOVA AAs made by SYP for 2010 – 11 and the number accepted. 

	
	Juveniles
	VAs
	Total

	Requests
	421
	265
	686

	NVA*
	7
	2
	9

	CBVA**
	11
	10
	21

	CAVA***
	10
	9
	19

	Total Accepted
	414
	263
	677


* No volunteer available  ** Cancelled before volunteer arrived  *** Cancelled after volunteer arrived
Of the 677 requests during the year, a volunteer AA was ‘identified’ (i.e. agreed to accept the callout) within 45 minutes on 664 (98%) occasions.  On only 9 occasions were there no volunteers available.  
Time

The table below shows the number of hours given up by volunteers each quarter.  Direct hours are those spent in attendance at police stations.  Indirect hours include travel to/from police stations, attending training, support group meetings and supervision.  
	
	Direct
	Indirect
	Total
	Direct + Travel only

	Qtr 1
	331
	843
	1174
	481

	Qtr 2
	314
	483
	797
	448

	Qtr 3
	281
	340
	621
	403

	Qtr 4
	307
	636
	943
	412

	Total
	1233
	2302
	3535
	1744


Total direct time and travel (to/from police stations) time during 2010 – 11 totalled 1744 hours which equates to 4.7 hours per day.  
THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HAS CONTRIBUTED TO THE SERVICE DURING THE PAST 12 MONTHS.  The data above shows that SOVA volunteer AAs have yet again provided a very effective and efficient service.  
ITV to broadcast Appropriate Adult Drama
The drama 'Appropriate Adult' will be based on the Fred and Rosemary West case in 1994.  The impact this may have on AA service providers and/or appropriate adults in general following the broadcast, scheduled for Autumn, remains to be seen.  There will be two 90 minute episodes and NAAN (National Appropriate Adult Network) CEO Lis Pritchard has been liaising with the ITV film company to ensure they have up to date accurate information about the role of AAs.  They have also been provided with NAAN's 'National Standards' (including training) that were recently approved by both the Home Office and Dep’t of Health.  Use the following link for more info  http://www.itv.com/presscentre/pressreleases/programmepressreleases/itvcommissionsfactualdramaappropriateadult/default.html
Thank you to Professor Charlie Brooker who, on March 15, delivered a very interesting presentation and facilitated discussion about supporting vulnerable adults in police custody and related issue.  A handout produced by Charlie with some interesting statistics and AA relevant recommendations of the Bradley Report is attached. 
On that note, the Guardian published a letter on March 30th signed by key personnel of a wide range of agencies stating their intent to monitor the Government’s commitment to implementing the recommendations made by Lord Keith Bradley.
 
http://www.guardian.co.uk/society/2011/mar/30/keep-care-not-custody-promise
YJB or not to Be?

You may have seen recently that The House of Lords rejected the Government’s bid to dismantle the Youth Justice Board (YJB)  (see  http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-politics-12887855 ).  However, there are likely to be changes to the way in which Youth Justice services are delivered in various parts of England and Wales.  Wayne Hoyle, Youth Crime Prevention Manager for Sheffield says:-

“Even though the House of Lords have rejected the Government's attempt to do
away with the YJB, realistically, it's probably only a matter of time
before it is actually abolished. However, the current Chief Executive of
the YJB, John Drew, has made assurances that youth justice will remain a
high priority no matter where it sits in any new structure. This is
only one of many changes that we are facing as a result of the current,
challenging economic climate. It is therefore vital that we remain
focused on our core aims and objectives. For example, the number of
young people who enter the criminal justice system for the first time in
Sheffield has reduced by a massive 67% over the past five years. This is
testament to the hard work and dedication of all staff and volunteers
and it is this collective knowledge and experience that we will need to
continue to draw upon in these uncertain times”.
Congratulations Jason Oadley who, after being made redundant in January 2010 was looking for a career change and applied to be a volunteer AA.  Jason said “As a result of the training and experience I have gained I have been able to find full time employment with Progressive Care in a contact a centre for parents to have supervised visits with their children”.
Sheffield Pregnancy Counselling Support - Based at Knowle House, 4 Norfolk Park Road, Sheffield S2 3QE - SPC offers a FREE, CONFIDENTIAL service for unplanned pregnancy & pregnancy loss.  It also offers free pregnancy testing, a helpline and email which are checked everyday and responded to within 24 hrs, face to face and group counselling for unplanned pregnancy, post abortion stress, miscarriages and still births.  For more information  Tel: 07941685548  or email - info@spcsonline.org.uk or see their Website - www.careconfidential.com/Sheffield 
NHS Walk-In Centre - On 1st April 2011 the Walk-in Centre moved from the Royal Hallamshire Hospital to the Sheffield City GP Health Centre on Broad Lane. The new NHS Walk in Centre is open from 8am to 10pm, 365 days a year.  Members of the public can visit as an unregistered patient and see a GP or a nurse without an appointment for a range of minor illnesses and ailments.  A further advantage of the new service and its city centre location is its close proximity to car parking facilities, the Q-Park on Holland Street (just off Rockingham Street), public transport links and the drop-off point which is available outside the centre. Find out more at: http://www.sheffield.nhs.uk/news/walkin180211.php 

Good luck Kristie

Volunteer AA Kristie Morris is undertaking a six day challenge to trek across the Julian Alps in Slovenia in September in aid of Clatterbridge cancer research.  She’ll be trekking, climbing, rafting, caving & canoeing (there's also mention of waterfall dives). 

Kristie says - “I entered health and social care from being a carer for my terminally ill father when I was young.  Clatterbridge is where he received radiotherapy & chemotherapy.  The support they provided to myself and my family was undoubtedly positive and reassuring and has stuck with me all these years.  I consider it to be an honour to participate in their fundraising events”.

If you’d like to sponsor Kristie you can do so by using the link to her ‘Just Giving’ page.

Full details can be found at: www.justgiving.com/kristiecharitytrekk
Congratulations also to ‘newcomer’ John Beebe who received a commendation from the senior investigating officer following his involvement in a recent double murder enquiry over a period of 4 days and attended COBS and Moss Way when required and finally Sheffield Magistrates Court.  DC Gary Mitchell wrote:-
“John . . . was punctual and performed his duties exemplary.  I have been a police officer for 29 years, the majority in CID . . .  I can say that John has been extremely professional in his role, fully understanding the part he plays . . . . He is a credit to your organisation . . . “
Thanks again for contributing to the Sheffield AA Scheme
Darren 
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